
 
 
 
 
 

January 23, 2023 

CROTON-HARMON SCHOOL DISTRICT 
DISTRICT OFFICE 

10 GERSTEIN STREET 
CROTON-ON-HUDSON, NEW YORK 10520 

TEL: (914) 271-4173 FAX: (914) 271-8685 

The Parents Coalition 
138181-61438783@requests.muckrock.com 

 

I am writing in response to your request via email on December 21, 2022 in which you sought the following 
records pursuant to the New York State Freedom of Information Law (“FOIL”): 

 
All materials and correspondence between the Croton-Harmon Board of Education, Croton-Harmon 
School District Administration, Croton-Harmon Equity Committee, Faculty, Staff, Third Party Contractors 
and Consultants related to the following terms, subjects or concepts between April 2021 to the date this 
request is fulfilled: 

 
Gender and Sexuality, Gender expression, LGBTQ+, Transgender hormone treatment, gender non-
conforming, non-binary, cigender, Pronouns, Gender dysphoria, gender detransitiom, Dr. John Money, 
Reimer twins 

 
I previously acknowledged your request on December 28, 2022. 
 
With respect to your request, it is partially granted and partially denied. It is partially denied pursuant to Public 
Officers’ Law §87(2)(a), to the extent the records contain information which is specifically exempted from 
disclosure by the Federal Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (“FERPA”). Attached please find the 
records responsive to your request subject to the foregoing. 
 
Please be advised that many of the records responsive to your request were previously provided to you in 
response to your prior FOIL request dated December 20, 2022, which the District responded to on January 12, 
2023. That request was also partially granted and partially denied to the extent that the records, or portions 
thereof, were exempt from disclosure as inter- or intra-agency materials, insofar as they were not statistical or 
factual tabulations or data, instructions to staff that affect the public, final agency policy or determination or 
external audit materials, pursuant to Public Officers’ Law §87(2)(g), and also to the extent that portions of the 
records were exempt from disclosure as an unwarranted invasion of personal privacy pursuant to Public 
Officers’ Law §87(2)(b).The records provided in response to your FOIL request dated December 20, 2022 were 
not provided a second time in response to your instant request. If you would like those records to be provided 
again pursuant to your instant request, please contact me and advise me of same. 

 
Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Law, you may appeal this decision within thirty (30) days of receipt to: 

Denise Harrington-Cohen, Asst. Superintendent for Business 
10 Gerstein, Croton, NY 10520 

914-271-4713 ex: 4211. 
 
 
Very truly yours, 
Tracey Borges 
tracey.borges@chufsd.org 
914-271-4713 ex 4202 
District Clerk 
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